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Continuing Airworthiness Notice – 34-002 
CAR Rule Part 43 Appendix E – ATC Transponder Tests and 
Inspections 
5 August 2011 

 
 

Issued by the Civil Aviation Authority of New Zealand in the interests of aviation safety. A Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) is intended to 
alert, educate, and make recommendations to the aviation community. A CAN contains non-regulatory information and guidance that does not 
meet the criteria for an Airworthiness Directive (AD). The inspections and practices described in this CAN must still be carried out in accordance 
with the applicable NZCAR Parts 21, 43 and 91. 

The contents of this notice are ADVISORY ONLY and are NOT MANDATORY. 
CAN numbering is by ATA Chapter followed by a sequential number for the next CAN in that ATA Chapter. 

 
Applicability:  
This Continuing Airworthiness Notice (CAN) is applicable to all persons performing Secondary Surveillance Radar 
(SSR) Transponder inspections and tests required by CAR Rule Part 91.63. This rule part requires the transponder 
tests and inspections listed in Part 43 Appendix E. 

Purpose:  
This CAN is issued to advise that there is a rule reference error in CAR Rule Part 43 Appendix E. 

Background:  
The requirements defined in Part 43 Appendix E are intended to be equivalent to the requirements in FAR 43 
Appendix F.  Recently the CAA became aware that there is a rule reference error in CAR Rule Part 43 Appendix E.    
CAR Rule Part 43 Appendix E.1(d) refers to paragraph E.4(b), which should be E.4(a)(3). 

The incorrect reference means that the additional tolerance is not able to be used, thus aircraft will unnecessarily be 
failing the required receiver sensitivity test. 

Recommendation: 
The CAA advises persons performing Secondary Surveillance Radar (SSR) Transponder inspections and tests that 
CAR Part 43 Appendix E.4 (b) referred to in Part 43 Appendix E.1 (d)  should be  Part 43 Appendix E.4 (a)(3). 

The above mentioned amendment has been included in a draft rule package which is pending review/acceptance.  

Enquiries: 
Enquiries with regard to the content of this CAN should be sent to:  

Ron Doggett 
Airworthiness Engineer - Avionics 
Email: ron.doggett@caa.govt.nz 
Phone: 04 560 9468 

 

mailto:ron.doggett@caa.govt.nz�

	Continuing Airworthiness Notice – 34-002
	CAR Rule Part 43 Appendix E – ATC Transponder Tests and Inspections
	Applicability: 
	Purpose: 
	Background: 
	Recommendation:



